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CONFERENCE COMMITTEE ON HB 2904 

June 27, 1991Hearing Room B 5:30 p.m.Tapes 111 

SENATE MEMBERS PRESENT: Sen. Duff Sen. Dukes 

HOUSE MEMBERS PRESENT: Rep. Vanleeuwen Rep. Roberts Rep. Norris 

STAFF PRESENT: Janet Adkins, Committee Administrator Karen 
Edwards, Committee Assistant 

MEASURE CONSIDERED:  Allows use of farm vehicle registration of farm 
vehicle proportional registration when transporting certain items in 
specific situations relating to farming. - WORK SESSION 
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TAPE 111, SIDE A 

004 REP. LIZ VANLEEUWEN, CHAIR:  Calls the meeting to order at 5:34 p.m. 

HB 2904 - WORK SESSION 

009 JANET ADKINS, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR;  Summarizes HB 2904-B 
(EXHIBIT A).  The HB 2904-B6 amendment (EXHIBIT B) provides for a farm 
vehicle plate to be used for transporting straw for another farmer who 
also qualifies for a farm vehicle plate.  This could be done in exchange 
for products, labor or transportation of similar value if both farmers 
raise agricultural crops that produce straw. 

MOTION:  REP. NORRIS moves to adopt the HB 2904-B6 amendment dated 
6/27/91 (EXHIBIT B) to HB 2904-B. 

021 SEN. JOAN DUKES:  Speaks to the motion.  HB 2904-B allows farmers 
who have different equipment and need to share the responsibility on 
each other's farms for getting the straw off, to do so in trade.  The 
Senate's concern was for the individual who would get straw for free 
from a farmer in a farm plated truck, took the straw and sold it for 
profit. That was looked upon as a commercial venture.  This situation is 



a shared type of responsibility amongst neigHB ors. 

REP. LONNIE ROBERTS:  Agrees with Sen. Dukes.  This is far more 
restrictive than the original bill. 

035 REP. VANLEEUWEN:  Placed the sunset law on until July 1, 1995 at the 
request of Sen. Dukes. 

VOTE:  In a roll call vote, the motion carries with all members voting 
AYE. 

MOTION:  SEN. DUKES moves that the Conference Committee Report be 
referred to the House and the Senate with a recommendation that it be 
adopted. 

050 REP. VANLEEUWEN:  Speaks to the motion.  Rep. Norris will carry the 
bill on the House side and Sen. Duff will carry the bill on the Senate 
side. 

VOTE:  In a roll call vote, the motion carries with all members voting 
AYE. 

070 REP. VANLEEUWEN, CHAIR:  Closes work session and adjourns the 
Conference Committee Meeting at 5:41 p.m. 
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